
MAINE YANKEE
321 Old Ferry Road, Wiscasset, Maine 04578

February 20, 2014
OMY-14-017

10 CFR 95.17(a)(1)

ATTN: Document Control Desk
Director, Division of Security Operations
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555 - 0001

Maine Yankee Atomic Power Company
Maine Yankee Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation

NRC License No. DPR-36 (NRC Docket Nos. 50-309 and 72-30)

Subject: Notification of Resignation of Maine Yankee Officer

On March 2, 2012 (Reference 1), the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) issued a favorable
Foreign Ownership, Control, or Influence (FOCI) determination for Maine Yankee Atomic
Power Company (Maine Yankee). In accordance with 10 CFR 95.17(a)(1), Maine Yankee is
notifying the NRC that Mr. James Connell retired from his position as the Site Vice President
and ISFSIManager-at Maine Yankee effective February 15, 2014. As the Site Vice President,
Mr. Connell was an officer of Maine Yankee. This position of Site Vice President will not be
filled at the current time.

In addition, Mr. Connell served as the Facility Security Officer to ensure that Maine Yankee
complies with the requirements of 10 CFR 95 and its Standard Practice Procedures Plan in order
to maintain its 10 CFR 95 Facility Clearance. Mr. Larry Jewett was appointed as the new
Facility Security Officer. As defined in 10 CFR 95.19(b)(1), this change is considered a minor
non-substantive change to the Standard Practice Procedures Plan.

If you have any questions or require additional information regarding this submittal, please contact
Maine Yankee's General Counsel, Joe Fay, at (207) 350-0300.

Respectfully,

" , 7 ! • ;,,

Wayne Norton. . ,........ ... ......... - .,:.

Chief NuclearOfficer • , .. ..,, . . . ,

"....-.-.... . .
. . . . . ... ... ... .
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Reference:

1. NRC letter to Wayne Norton, Letter Granting Non-Possessing Facility Security Clearance,
dated March 2, 2012 (IMY-12-027).

cc: W. M. Dean, NRC Region I Administrator
M. S. Ferdas, Chief, Decommissioning Branch, NRC, Region I
J. Goshen, NRC Project Manager, Maine Yankee
D. Hase, NRC NSIR/DSO/ISB, Mail Stop 02D15
P. Dostie, State of Maine, Nuclear Safety Inspector
J. Hyland, State of Maine, Manager Radiation Control Program


